
ALACHUA TRAFFIC INCIDENT MANAGEMENT 
TEAM MEETING MINUTES 

August 11, 2010 
 

    
 

 
 Donna welcomed everyone and stated the purpose of the team 

meeting. 
 

 No construction and road closure updates were presented from our 
PIO Office because Gina and Lorrie were on vacation. However, 
Steve Scanlan gave a brief report on the construction on US 301 and 
SR 26 and on reconfiguring the signal in Hawthorne.  He also 
mentioned the SR 26 project should be completed by the end of the 
Year. 

 
 The Emergency Operations Center report from Ed Ward – tropical 

depression is in the Gulf headed to LA and should be a storm by the 
time it reaches.  Ed also spoke about the training from Department of 
Emergency Management given on August 3rd at the Lake City District 
Office.  The training was very brief and fast and he was disappointed.   
 

 Alachua County is updating their evacuation plans and how to deal 
with the mass of people that would be coming into Alachua County 
area.  The contra flow exercise was conducted last week with DOT, 
FHP and it went well.  The statewide evacuation is coming to a close 
with the consultants doing a survey with over 100,000 people on 
Behavior and Transports.  Also, the airport will be doing an exercise 
and will need signs from FDOT; the Navy will be bringing in the 
planes. 
 

 No report from City of Gainesville 
 

 RISC has not been used but the contract has been renewed and 
funding has been approved.  

 
 ITS/511-  No new update 

 



 Incident Debriefing was presented by Ed Ward (see attachment).  The 
team voted to include other areas into the incident report:  Baker, 
Bradford, and Union Counties. 

 
 Team Concerns:  The issue was brought up about having a TIM Team 

in other areas.  Donna stated the issue has been discussed with her 
supervisor and it has been decided new Teams are not needed.  She 
will discuss with new management. 
 

 A new contract has been signed for the Road Rangers with the option 
of having sponsors in hopes of expanding the program.  The Road 
Rangers can be dispatched as far as SR 228 in Baker County if  FHP 
has a need. 
 

 Hurricane Tips, the Time4Safety Video and the Diversion Routes CD’s 
were offered.  Ed Ward advised he was having difficulty accessing 
mile post locations – Donna will contact Craig Carnes with Metric for 
assistance. 

 
 
Meeting adjourned  






